
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 
STREETS AND SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 

AUGUST 9, 2021  
 

BENTLEYVILLE VILLAGE HALL 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

ATTENDEES: 

 Kathleen M Hale, Committee Head 

 Terry Hemmelgarn, Committee Member 

 Service Director, Lloyd Nagle 

 Police Chief Gabe Barone 

 Kathleen Esposito, Council Rep 
 
 
 
THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 9:02 AM 
 
 
REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: The Minutes of the July 12, 2021 Meeting were 
reviewed and approved. 
 
 
SERVICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

 The tractor sickle bar is down.  The replacement part is on order from Chagrin Pet and 
Garden and is supposed to be in by the end of the week. Estimated cost is $1000. 

 The tractor bucket’s stainless steel hydraulic line is leaking.  Replacement cost is $700.  
We will order from AgPro, which is a John Deere provider, which has the part in stock. 

 The Stihl weedwhacker needs a replacement fuel tank, on order from Chagrin, cost $20. 

 Salt: ODOT has notified us that Cargil will be this year’s salt contractor.  $37.38 will be 
the per ton cost.  We are contracted to accept 90% of the standard 400 ton order 
($13,456.80). 

 Village Hall Roof: Tiger Exterior has told us that the flat roof at Village Hall is guaranteed 
to be completed by the end of September, or sooner if cancellations make it possible. 

 Dead Tree Removal: Davey Tree has us on the schedule in September. 

 WMI has retrieved its recycling bins from the Service Garage. 

 Beginning and ending dates for residential leaf pickup will be posted on the Village 
website. 
 

 
 



CHIEFS’S REPORT 
 

 Patrol Cars: The oldest police car (2014 Taurus) needed a coil replacement, done in-
house, at a cost of $135 for parts. 

 Village Hall Generator: The generator is functioning.  The replacement transfer switch 
from Shepp Electric should be available soon. 

 Staffing remains challenging.  Officers are leaving to go to surrounding communities 
with better pay, in spite of our recent pay increase. We continue to reach out to new 
officers from local academies. The labor market is tight throughout the county. 

 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

 Work to complete the restatement of the Village Policy Manuals will recommence in the 
last week in August.  An email will be sent around to participants to schedule dates. 

 The replacement of the traffic signal at the corner of Chagrin River and Solon is 
complete.  Spectrum and AT&T still have equipment to remove from the old pole before 
it can be removed. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 There was no new business. 
 
 
 
THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED at 9:37 AM. 


